Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 15th September 2009
Number on Roll –  136 Statutory Age
Teaching Staff Absences (Tuesday 5th May 2009 – Tuesday 15th September 2009)
Mrs Davies – 0 days. 

Mr Stephenson – 0 days. 


Mr Furber - 0 days.

Miss Daniel - 0 days.

Mr Dawson - 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 0 days.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Miss Kent – 0 days.

Ms Addy - 0 day.

Staff Report -

In response to a rising roll and the views of parents we have formed a sixth Class.

From September 2009 our staff have been allocated as follows:

Class 1 (Reception / Year 1) -
Mrs Hare

Class 2 (Year 1 / Year 2) -

Mr Furber

Class 3 (Year 3) -


Mrs Davies

Class 4 (Year 4) -


Miss Kent

Class 5 (Year 5) -


Miss Daniel

Class 6 (Year 6) -


Mr Stephenson 

The school has been able to maintain it commitment to specialist teaching. 
We are currently employing specialist sports, art, music and foreign language teachers.
Teaching Staff’s performance management targets are in the process of being reviewed at the end of the current annual cycle. Further targets will be set as appropriate. 
Mrs Kelly Hudson has joined our staff as a part time catering assistant in the school kitchen. She has been contracted to work 10 hours each week basic.
At her own request Mrs Walter has reduced the hours she works in the kitchen from 15 to 10 hours each week.

Mrs Walter is currently on sick leave.

Mrs Cann has returned from maternity leave.

Mrs Millman has returned from long term sick leave. 

Mrs Jo Carter was employed on a temporary basis to help our staff to cover Mrs Millman’s duties during her absence in the Summer Term.
INSET –

Mrs Martyn has successfully completed her Higher Level Teaching Assistant Training. 

Mr Stephenson has attended a Refresher Course in his capacity as the school’s designated person for Child Protection.
Mrs Hare has attended training connected to Early Years Foundation Stage assessment and moderation.

Miss Kent has attended a PE conference.

Miss Daniel has attended a two day Primary Maths Co-ordinator course.

Mr Furber has attended a number of courses and meetings in connection with his NPQH training for Headship.

Miss Daniel and Mr Furber have attended Special Educational Needs training. 

Meetings 

Mr Stephenson, our staff and governors have been involved in a range of meetings connected to the ofsted inspection of the school which took place in May 2009.

The governor’s sub-committees have met.
Staff meetings have taken place.

Mr Stephenson and Mr Radford have met with David Brown (our School Improvement Partner (SIP)) as part of the school’s review cycle with the education authority.
The school’s annual review statement is available on the governor’s web-page on the school web-site.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber and Mrs Bailey have met with the parents of several new children.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Radford and Mr Furse have attended a number of meetings in connection with the future development of our school facilities as a managed part of development within the parish.

Mr Stephenson has attended parish meetings in connection with the renovation and development of the village play area. 
Mr Stephenson has attended Academic Council.

Mr Stephenson has attended meetings in connection to our twining with a school in The Gambia.

Mr Stephenson ha met with the newly appointed Holsworthy Academic Council Parent Support Advisors.

Mr Nixon has taken part in a number of meetings relating to the way in which we heat the school and the provision of a new boiler. This is part of the business of this meeting.

Miss Daniel has attended a number of meetings in connection with Special Educational Needs, including with County Advisors, members of our Academic Council, including Holsworthy College, support staff, parents and teaching staff.
She has carried out the annual review of a new child who is statemented.  

Mrs Hare and Mr Furber have been involved in a range of meetings in connection with the induction of new reception children who stated in Class 1 this September.

Mr Stephenson has attended PTA meetings.  

Mrs Sally Howard from Holsworthy College has met with Our Year 6 Leavers who started Holsworthy College this September.

The school nurse has carried out health interviews.

Other School News -

Years 5 and 6 have taken part in a very successful five day residential trip to London.
The children visited The Houses of Parliament, The National Gallery, The Science Museum, Natural History Museum, St Paul’s Cathedral and Shakespeare’s Globe Theatre.

They also went on the London Eye, on the Underground and the River Thames, to the theatre to see The Lion King, to the cinema, to an IMAX Cinema, ice skating and bowling.
On the way back we spent the day at Thorpe Park.

Year 4 have visited Penzance on a three day residential visit.
The children visited The Eden Project, The National Maritime Museum and St. Michaels Mount. They also went to the cinema and to the Minack Theatre.

On the way home we spent the day at Flambard’s Theme Park.

Year 3 have taken part in a three day visit to South Devon.

They stayed near Dartmouth and visited Paignton Zoo, Kent’s Cavern and Sea World. We also went to the cinema and went bowling.

On the way back we spent the day at Woodlands Theme Park.

An art exhibition has taken place in school based on the theme of the sea.

A Community Funday has taken place in school in conjunction with the police and involving a huge range of local groups and services.

With the support of our PTA the children in Year 6 have run a Summer Craft Fayre.

The event was a huge success with a record number of entries.

Our second ever annual “Bradworthy’s Got Talent” talent contest has taken place.

Class 5 have taken part in Oceanfest which was held on the beach at Croyde.  

Class 5 have visited The Milky Way as and end of term reward for their after school work preparing for SATs.

Class 2 have visited Bradwothy Transport Museum.
Children in Classes 1 and 2 have visited the seaside.

Class 4 have visited Morwellham Quay in support of their history topic.

Class 4 have performed the highest ever Maypole Dance in the South West. The event took place on High Will Hayes on Dartmoor.

An end of term Leaver’s BBQ has taken place.

We have held our annual Leaver’s Assembly which was well attended by our parents.

Class and Sports Team photographs have been taken.

Our annual sponsored walk around the Tamar Lakes has taken place.

Guitar and Piano Lessons have continued.
Recorder club for children in Classes 1 and 2 has continued.

Brass lessons have continued with the Support of Mr Paul Moulton who is a peripatetic music teacher. The school will be funding this teaching in the short term. 

Children in Year’s 1 and 2 have received their annual allocation of 10 swimming lessons.

Years 5 and 6 have begun their swimming lessons.

Children in Class 5 have taken part in a series of walks on Dartmoor.

In addition to providing a physical challenge they also gave the children the opportunity to use their navigation skills and to take responsibility for leading and ensuring the safety of their groups.

A very enjoyable Sports Day took place in June. It was supported by a large number of parents.

The annual Ten Tors Dartmoor Challenge, our most extreme sporting challenge, was successfully undertaken by six children from Year 6, who visited 10 Tors and walked an amazing 18 miles. 

Our Year 6, Under 10s and Girl’s Cricket Teams have all taken part in tournaments.

The children played well and our best result was 4th place which was achieved by our Girl’s Team.

Our football teams have taken part in a rally at Sanymere in Nothham.

We took two rugby teams to the North Devon Rally which is the year’s biggest rugby competition.
In the past we have won the plate competition and have been runners up in the main competition on a couple of occasions.

This year we won for the first time when we beat Forches Cross School from Barnstaple 4 – 3 in extra time in the final.

Our netball team beat Highampton School 18 – 1 in their final match of the season to win the Holsworthy Netball League for the first time and to complete a season where we won all of our league fixtures.

Our netball team have taken part in the Langtree Reunites Rally at Bideford College.

The girls played really well to finish in 4th position.

Our Year 3 and 4 children have taken part in the Holsworthy Area Running festival.

Eight children from our sailing club have taken part in a sailing demonstration at Tamar Lakes on the official opening of their new facilities.

A range of school clubs have taken place including – kayaking, sailing, football, girl’s football, netball, basketball, cricket, rugby, running , recorders and drama. 

The new Taekwondo Club has had to stop because of the teacher’s work commitments.

We hope that we will be able to offer it again during this school year.

Standards
The school has been inspected by Ofsted and we have received a very positive report.

This has been circulated to parents and can be downloaded from our school web-site.

Its key issues have / and will inform our future development planning.

A review meeting has been carried out by our School Improvement Partner (SIP), Mr David Brown, who has met with Mr Stephenson and Mr Radford. His annual report is available on the governor’s web-page.
End of Key Stage 1 and key Stage 2 SATs have taken place as required.

Our initial KS 2 SAT results for summer 2009 are now available and the following provides a summary:
	
	Absent
	< Level 3
	Level 3
	Level 4
	Level 5

	English
	0%
	0%
	14%
	48%
	38%

	Maths
	0%
	0%
	9%
	24%
	67%

	Science
	0%
	0%
	0%
	14%
	86%


English Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	86%
	38%

	National
	81%
	29%


Maths Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	91%
	67%

	National
	78%
	31%


Science Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	100%
	86%

	National
	88%
	44%


Level 4 is a good level of achievement for a child of 11 years old and the level which the government would like children to be at when they leave primary school.

Level 5 is the level which the government would like 13 year olds to reach at the end of Key Stage 3. It obviously represents a very good level of achievement for a primary school child.

Holsworthy College have carried out and assessment of reading and spelling ages for children in Years 5 and 6.

The results are very positive and in line with the assessment information which we already have in school.

Monitoring has taken place and the vast majority of children have achieved their expected targets.
A small group of children have not achieving their targets and additional support has been arranged for them.

School Development
The school has a number of development plans currently in operation.
The plans can be downloaded from the governor’s page on our web-site..

The following plans are currently in operation:
Health and Safety

Modern Foreign Languages

Global Diversity

Assessment, Target Setting and Reporting

Individual Subject Plans

Healthy Schools

PTA

We have a newly formed and very proactive PTA Committee.

They have held a number of meetings and have organised / supported the following events:

Summer Craft Fayre, Leaver’s BBQ, Leaver’s Disco, Sponsored Walk, Sports Day and The Carnival Disco.
Buildings and Grounds -

All of our classes are now online and all are benefiting from either interactive whiteboards or projection equipment.

Work has been undertaken on our school computer network.
A range of minor repairs have been carried out.
Having decided to progress with our scheme to install a biomass heating system in school we have been in the process of completing and submitting applications for funding.
This has been done with the support of Mr Ben Eardley who has been engaged to act as a consultant on our behalf.

We have already been allocated a grant of £30,000 and we are awaiting the results of a further bid.

It would seem unlikely that the new system will be installed before the winter.
A fire drill has taken place.

Our fire alarm system has been serviced and checked.

The NICIC Standard Periodical electrical inspection has been carried out.
I have yet to view the report.

